
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE APRIL 5, 2021 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 

NEVADA STATE RAILROAD MUSEUM 

JACOBSEN INTERPRETIVE CENTER 

 

 

 

 

Call to order - Meeting was called to order at 6:05 PM 

Roll Call – Trustees present were Rick Kohler, Barry Simcoe, Michael McClain, Bill 

Kohler, Larry Knack, Rebecca Bevans, Ron Allen, Todd Moore and Rick Bieniek.  Also 

present were Dave Squire and Carol Foster.  Representing the museum were Dan Thielen 

and Adam Michalski.    A quorum was established. 

Minutes of the February 1, 2020 regular meeting were approved.    Motion to approve 

made by Michael McClain, second by Rick Kohler. 

Correspondence – Thank you letters were sent to Phil and Patricia Bender and John 

Wisely thanking them for donations they made to the Friends. 

Treasurer’s report – See attached report.   Motion to approve was made by Rick 

Kohler, second by Rebecca Bevans.  Motion passed. 

Todd Moore suggested that the Re-Steam account and the Lyon account be tracked 

separately.  Larry Knack said that this will be easily done and will happen before the next 

meeting. 

Barry Simcoe reported the he received a check for $644.17 from donated stock sale. 

-Actions of Executive Committee: 

None 



 

 

 

 

 

 

-Actions of Board 

None 

 

OLD BUSINESS – 

 

Capital Campaign Committee- 

Lyon donations will be tracked separate from Re-Steam     

-Audit committee- 

 No report 

-Bricks –  

No report 

-Events Committee –  

A review was made of last year’s budget to determine if amounts needed to be adjusted for the 

coming year.  A motion was made by Ron Allen, Seconded by Larry Knack that needed 

adjustments be made.  Amounts were reviewed and changes made as needed.  Motion passed.  

See attached budget sheet. 

Rebecca Bevans will explore the availability of food trucks for coming events. 

-Election Committee-  

Barry Simcoe reported that Dave Brambly may be unable to continue as registrar.  Possibilities 

are being explored in the event that Dave has to give up his position.   

Fund Raising –    

Todd Moore is putting a fund raising committee together to plan strategies.  He has 

contacted a number of other museums to see how they run fund raising activities.  Among 

methods uses are annual membership fundraising drives, applying for grants, planned 

giving (wills/trusts), appreciated securities and getting corporate sponsors.  Chris 

MacMahon has agreed to help with grants.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

V&T 150/Rail Fair Committee –    

Todd Moore submitted a list (see attached) of equipment to be invited to participate in the 

Great Western Steam Show.  Todd elaborated on what he would like to see as part of the 

event. 

Interpretive Committee –  

 See attached report submitted by Chris MacMahon. 

 

-Membership Committee –  

See attached report.   

Michael McClain, Rick Bieniek and Dave Squire submitted membership recruiting ideas.  

See attached report. 

-Motor Car Operations- 

See attached report submitted by Dave Squire. 

 

-Steam Train Operations-  

Dan Thielen reported that the 3rd rail frog installation contract should be approved very 

soon.  A third rail will be installed in the shop. 

-Sagebrush Headlight-    

Adam Michalski reported that the next issue be sent to the printer in the next week or 

two.  His next issue will be two issues combined in order to bring publication schedule up 

to date.  This issue will be a double page publication. 

-Website -    

Michael McClain reported that he is working with Rick Bieniek to decide on a new web 

design program that would be more adaptable to the Friends needs. 

 

 

-Youth Committee –  

No report. 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 -Other Old Business- 

None. 

-New Business- 

Dan Thielen asked if there is anyone in the Friends organization that would be interested 

in updating past feasibility studies in order to be able to republish them.  Todd Moore 

said his son Russell may be interested in helping with this project. 

Barry Simcoe and Todd Moore presented the idea of holding a strategic planning retreat 

to focus on the direction of the museum going forward.  It is planned for May 22 at 

10AM. 

Rick Kohler reported that the by-laws are being reviewed and will make recommended 

revisions soon. 

Rick Bieniek suggested that the Friends board members use gmail for museum related 

correspondence.  This will be explored. 

GENERAL COMMENTS – 

None 

ADJOURNMENT- 8:55 PM 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Bill Kohler 

Bill Kohler, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
April 1, 2021 
 

Friends of the NSRM Membership Report for MARCH, 2021 

      MEMBERSHIPS    MEMBERS 

Students:     1         1  

Seniors:  164      164 

Individuals:    45        45 

Family:    84      162                                         Senior Couple: 129 

     254 

Sustaining:    67      112 

Contributing:              6        11  

Patron:     3         4 

Benefactor:                1                              1 

Lifetime:        10        11  

TOTAL:  510      765 
In addition there are 40 Complimentary Memberships that receive the Sagebrush Headlight. 

 

Respectfully, 

Susan D Allen 
Susan D. Allen 

Membership Chairman 

      Memberships Purchased in MARCH 

    12@$20...$240 

     5@$35.....$175 

    6@$40.....$240 

    10@$60....$600 

     1@$250...$250 

                                                  34         $1505 

 DONATIONS 

$40.00 

   BRICKS 

                                                     $100.00                                                                 

RAIL CAMP 

$6995.00 

TOTAL 

$8640.00 

 

mailto:6@$40.....$240
mailto:1@$250...$250


 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

MOTORCAR REPORT 4/5/2021 

 

1. 3/23/21 clean-up, The motorcars were cleaned by 

Michael McClain, Carol Foster, Rick Bieniek, Richard 

Gorbet, Nancy Deis and Dave Squire.  We believe this 

was the coldest day of the month.  Additionally, on 

3/26 Rick Bieniek and Cary Ingbar cleaned the 

windows of the McKeen.  

2. 4/3/21 operations, Dueling Doodlebugs were run.  

Person’s present were; Michael McClain, Carol Foster, 

John Williams, Gary O’Leary, Rick Bieniek and Dave 

Squire.  Nancy Humpries served as Station Agent. 

3. 4/4/21 operations; Dueling Doodlebugs were run.  

Person’s present were; Michael McClain, Rick Bieniek, 

Richard Gorbet and Dave Squire.  Deborah Gee 

served as Station Agent. 

With the exception of the turntable, operations went 

smoothly.   

The turntable definitely needs work.  Respectfully 

submitted; 

 

Dave Squire 

NSRM Motorcar Czar 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 


